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Contents Dear families,

FSumnieeieis page7 Thankyou once again for your assistance and cooperation
0asiS...cceeervrenn.. Page 8 with a very smooth transition to distance learning this
Primary............. Page9 Week. Whilst we are naturally disappointed we are notall in

Secondary.......Page 10 school face-to-face, we are proud of the provision we have
evolved since the pandemic began. As a community we are
adaptable, responsive and supportive- thank you all.

A few weeks ago | mentioned in a newsletter that, following Adek guidance,
we would not be able to give permission for families to shift to distance
learning towards the end of the school year in order to travel earlier. We
have sought clarification on this, and we have confirmation that we are
permitted to be more flexible in this matter. We recognise that many

of us are living away from our home countries, and have not seen our

. families for some time, so we have decided to permit a shift to distance

| learning if families request for the remainder of the academic year. It is not
possible to come in and out of school in an ad-hoc manner. We hope that
this will enable families who are planning to travel greater flexibility and
confidence that their summer plans can go ahead. The only exceptions

are our Year 9 students who will be completing their IGCSE coursework
until the end of the academic year and therefore must be in school face-to-
face. Ifyouwould like to request permission to shift to distance learning,
please email your relevant head of school who will make the necessary
arrangements with the class and subject teachers, before Thursday 24th
June. Head of Early Years- Rose Akachi rakachi@ahbs.ae, Head of Primary-
Laura Stevens headofprimary@ahbs.ae, Head of Secondary- Kate Plumb
headofsecondary@ahbs.ae.

Family Survey:

As the academic year draws to a close | would like to ask for your feedback
once again. Thisis a ‘pulse’ survey- a score of 1-10. 10 or 9 means you are
happy, 8 or 7- neither happy nor unhappy, and 6 or less you are less than
happy with the work of our school. It is an important measure of how we
are doing- and will take a few seconds! Please can you complete the survey
by using the link: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/L59KGHM

New Nursery Families Workshop:

Thank you to the Nursery team; Mrs Akachi, Miss Sam, Miss Kim, Miss Jess
and Miss Meg who presented to our new nursery families on Tuesday of
this week.




They explained about what to expect when your child starts nursery, and how to support them
over the summer break. For families who missed the meeting, a recording of the meeting will be
sent to you.

Drama workshop week:

Inlastweek’s newsletter | prematurely announced that dramaworkshop weekwould be happening
face to face once again! | spoke too soon..however, the show must go on! Last year, against all
odds, we successfully carried out a Drama workshop week remotely and put together a video of
‘The Lion King’; | am sure we can do it again, and even better! This year, early years and primary
are putting together ‘Charlie and the Chocolate factory’ and the secondary department are
dramatising the books they are currently reading, including ‘The Secret Garden’. We are sure that
this exciting, cross-curricular learning will energise and motivate us all, so we finish the academic
year with learning, creativity and fun! Please note that the costume suggestions are just that-
suggestions. Please do not create additional stress - any costumes should be adapted from what
you already have at home, in keeping with our eco-friendly theme- please do not go and purchase
anything new!

Coffee with the Principal:

Thank you to the families who attended the informal coffee morning with me today; it was great
to hear your feedback, suggestions, and to answer some questions you raised.

We have recently had our calendar approved by ADEK- please note these dates may change, so
please ensure any travel plans are flexible.

Approved Calendar dates AY 2021/22:

Start of term 1: Sunday 29th August 2021

Mid term break: 17th October- 21st October 2021
End of term 1: Thursday 9th December 2021

Start of term 2: Sunday 2nd January 2022
Mid term break: 13th February- 17th February 2022
End of term 2: Thursday 24th March 2022

Start of term 3: Sunday 10th April 2022
Eid Al Fitr holiday: 2nd May-4th May 2022
End of term 3: 4th July 2022
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Thank you for your continued support and encouragement; have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Emma Shanahan
Principal, Aspen Heights British School




Primary Update

It has been another busy and successful week at Aspen, thank you for your
flexibility during the transition from on-site to distance learning. At the

start of the week, the children were working extremely hard in completing
their standardised tests in English, maths and in upper primary - science.
Well done for celebrating all that you have learned during this year.

Thank you to Tahrs and Jerboa for your fantastic assemblies demonstrating
your work on ‘Beegu’. Your talk for writing pieces were great and | loved your
clay aliens.

Next week we are really excited as it is our drama workshop week all about Charlie and the
Chocolate Factory. All of your learning will revolve around this and | know there are plans for
creating unique chocolate recipes, designing gold tickets, character descriptions, pricing of
chocolate bars to name a few! Alongside this, you will be practising your class song and/or
scene in readiness to perform on Thursday where you will have the opportunity to dress up
as a character if you wish.

Well done to the following classes for the best attendance in their phase - Sandcats at 97%
and Hawksbill at 99%. Remember the more you attend, the more you learn. | will be reviewing
attendance over the coming final weeks and this will also be reflected on your end of year
reports.

Have a lovely weekend and | look forward to seeing you via Zoom during our assembly on
Sunday.

Mrs Laura Stevens
Head of Primary




EYFS Update

Thank you for all your support with the switch to Distance Learning this
week. While this is something we always hope to avoid, it has not stopped
fantastic learning from taking place. In Nursery, the children have been
practising their counting skills by playing a camel racing game with dice.
The children have also been learning about positional language and
practised giving directions by either pretending to be BeeBots or
interacting with a simple coding game on Busy Things.

In FS2, the children have been using their phonics skills to write letters to Paleontologists.
The children thought carefully about additional information they would like to know about
dinosaurs and added the questions to their letters. It has been great to see the children
write for a range of purposes and become increasingly confident and independent with their
writing. Some other highlights from this week include making dinosaur masks and creating a
delicious herbivore salad.

Next week we have lots of exciting activities planned for Drama Workshop Week. Each
Foundation Stage class has chosen a Julia Donaldson book as their focus and the children
will be busy making props, learning to retell parts of the story and practising a song. |l am
really looking forward to seeing the final performances. Don’t forget to join the live Zoom
sessions and please check your child’s Seesaw account for more information. We would like
to see the whole class participating in the performance.

| hope you have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Rose Akachi
Head of Foundation Stage

Page 5



Secondary Update

This week we have had a smooth transition to distance learning. | am very
proud of how our students seamlessly continued their learning journey.
During my virtual learning walk this week | have seen the amazing attitudes
towards learning of our students and most in perfect uniform!

| have shared our updated mobile phone usage policy with all families and

our wonderful form tutors have discussed this with each class during our

morning registration time. If you have any questions regarding this please do not hesitate to
contact me

We have now completed our third and final week of assessments with the GL Progress Testing
Series and | am looking forward to analysing all of our assessment results to see the progress
that our students have made this year.

Next week | am eagerly anticipating the dramatisation of the novels that we have studied this
year in English class. Wonder in Year 7, The Secret Garden in Year 8 and Great Expectations in
Year 9, | am very excited to see our student performances.

Looking ahead to the final few weeks of learning, below is a summary of some of the learning
that will be happening in secondary:
e Further developing and improving students skills, for example learning in the laboratories
to improve working scientifically skills.
Re-visiting any curriculum content that the assessments have highlighted as areas of
misconceptions.
Beginning some new topics for the next academic year.
Year 9 will be completing their English IGCSE coursework

Have a lovely weekend.

Dr. Kate Plumb
Head of Secondary
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Geckoes have been Iooklng at some of The
Gruffalo’s features.

Emilia

Noura and Hamna make decorations and
clothes for the dinosaurs using playdough.

Geckoes enjoyed having the snails visit their
class and drew a picture of them.

Osha from Mice class was feeding our pet

Mice class are practicing writing their names. snails.




Abe dino counting to 10. Abe listening to the Brown Bear Story.

Identifying equal parts

Grade 1 Fractions Workahe

" IX Hello, and how are you?
Early in the morning
| say ‘Good morning'

Halln mrvsttmsiemoire wea 170 BRCS

Abe, Leo and Ahmed participating during circle  Erik completing fractions.
time.

Circle the 7 shapes that have been split into equal parts:

Triangles

A A NA

| Play nctivity | B My nctiviny 2 B el I

Freddie completing addition usin . . . .
numberbloclgs. g g Erik reading the story silver foil rocket.

Freddie listening to the story about brown
bear.



®

Marwan and Meera in 5P explored the history of
the UAE and space exploration.

ol

¢

Maitha created a timeline of key events in
space exploration Y5H.

-

Carla Sofia and Gabriel in 5P made a fantastic
timeline about the history of space travel.

; Ahmed and Abdulla writing a diary entry
Year 1 completing their mathematics assessment. in Year 5H.
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econdary

Artand D&T:

Y9s have been busy working on their
Celebrity Grid Drawings. In preparation,
they have been working on creating value
scales and examining how to make an
object look 3D on a two dimensional
surface. Stay tuned so see the final
results!

Mathematics:
This week year 7 and 8 set up their
accounts on Prodigy (

) and started
playing their game.
Prodigy is a platform that engages
students as they explore the Prodigy
Math Game world, where they answer
appropriate maths questions to complete
epic quests and earn in-game rewards.
Year 9 carried on with their work on Sparx.
Students now can use the Independent
Learning section, which is great for
consolidation of everything that they have
learnt this year.

Ten top AHBS students on SPARX:
Student Rewards ©
Boosl/Targel

xp
fLast 7 days)

Total XP
{Last 7 days)

Mahmmed Aljngiti
Yara Alsakdy
Aisha Al Nagbi
Ahmad Belhouta
Khiog Ueal

Kuoira Ueal

Luey Cockburn
Larissa du Prose
Taien Alahmad

Ema Kopickova

Indapendent Laarning
P
{Last 7 days)

E
i




English:
Year 7 English students focused on some diary entries and newspaper reports this week. They
identified key features of a report, planned an article and used the plan to write an article.

In Year 8 English this week we started a new topic “Piracy and Film Theft”. Pupils were
immediately drawn into the ‘robbers on the high seas’ denotation. Using this as the hook to
the topic we explored modern day piracy not only on the high seas but also with regards to
pirate copies of goods, copyright and intellectual property.

This week Year 8 pupils started their lives as ‘Gore Verbinkski’, film director. A new filmis
being created, a new pirate character needs to be designed, the set and storyline too!

Dickens has frustrated many Year 9s this week! Here are a few choice statements:

“How could Magwitch die?” “What about the money?”

“So, what will happen to Pip?” “l think Havisham isn’t really dead.”

“How could Dickens take us all the way through the story and end it like this, it’s not fair!”

Year 9s have received their Heritage Literature coursework topics for Great Expectations,
here are the deadlines:

STAGE 1 - Topic Design and share (completed week 13/06/2021-17/06/2021)

STAGE 2 - A02 Brainstorm & Mind Mapping

STAGE 3 - 1st Draft Submitted, 24th June

STAGE 4 - FEEDBACK

STAGE 5 - Final Draft, submitted 30th June (non negotiable)

The above information is on Year 9 Yas and Year 9 Futaisi’s English Google Classroom.

| R

Lead pirate for the new
fikm..
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French:

Year 7, 8 and 9 French students completed
some cultural investigation this week. They
researched French attractions, sports and
food. They prepared short presentations

which they will present to the class next
week. It is always fun learning about other
cultures and understanding the similarities
and differences.

lonaco F1 Grand Prix

By Sultan Al gemzi

Blue Challenge
L What problems do you think cities face today?
Suggest possible solutions for these problems.
3. Research and find 5 top cities in terms of
sustainability. Write one sentence to describe 3
each ity and why it s considered sustoinoble | SSEEEE

1. Problemns cities foce today are:
- Air poliution
- Overcrowding
= Troffic

2 Solutions:
= Alr poliution is caused by the fuels that release carbon dioxide. To aveid
air poliution, we should consider using renewable energy sources like
solar panels/solar enargy, wind energy, geotherma etc.

= To aveid overcrowding, we could build better infrostructure and the
govarnmant can reduce the migration of peopla by improving irrigation
tacilities.

- ‘Some possible solutions of reducing traffic are: cptimising traffic light
manogemaent, using CCTV comeras to monitor traffic, improving
cycling infrostructure and improving bus services.

a) Fortland, Cregon - 25% of workers travel by bike, corpool or public
transpart, which rad t iber of ging vehicles on the
roads, When it comes to waste, Portiond reduces 2,434, B40 tonnes and
recovers 236,824 tonnes of it. 33% of the city uses renewable energy

SOUMCES.

b} Berlin, Germany - After Watld War |, Germany has been self-sufficient
and volued their green spaces o ol With the rise of slectric vehicles,
Berlin installed mors than 400 charging stations across the city.
Residents also opt to share with one another in o bid to sove the planet.

) Stockholm, Sweden - The city's gim is to remove the use of fossil fuels
By thee and of 2040, They do this by Implementing new poicies that
encourage a greener socisty.

d) T, s - vweas one of the first cities to
outline it i . More 18rE are ing solar
panels on reofs and they even started to grow their own food.

@) Cop Denmark - Cop gen has reached number | on the fist
af the most eco-friendty cities in the world The city is st to become the
first CO,~ neutral ity by 2060, The pog y of cycling
since mast hotels now provide guests with bicycles. 24% of the total
food iz arganic produce.

Escargots au Beurre
Persillé)

Appelizers
- Herh Butteread Snaily

e century,
5. beef broth

French onion

soup
(Soupe 4 N'oignan)

By s provisions as o
& champagne.

Humanities:

Year 7 students investigated types of tourism.
They discussed the positive and negative
impacts of tourism. They investigated and
explained four positive and four negative
effects of tourism in Dubai. One group of
students debated whether tourism is a threat
to culture and heritage and supported their
argument by giving two reasons. The other
group explained why they think ecotourism is
important, how ecotourism attracts tourists.
They then concluded the lesson by deciding
whether ecotourism was good or bad.

Year 8 students researched urban settlements
and its types. They discussed how early
settlers often looked for certain features in an
area that made life easier. They discussed the
problems that cities face today and suggested
possible solutions for these problems. They
also researched the 5 top cities in terms of
sustainability.

Year 9 students discussed population

and migration in Asia. They explained

the population structure of a country and
interpreted the population pyramid of a

few countries in Asia. They explained the
ageing and youthful populations of Japan
and concluded that the population structure
is becoming top-heavy and supported their
conclusion by giving two main reasons for
this. They compared the population pyramids
of both Japan and the Philippines and
discussed the problems caused by a youthful
population. They concluded by investigating
the ‘One child policy in China’ and its
consequences.




Science:
Dalma boys are busy with STEM activity this week!

T AL T




Over the past few weeks our students have been honing in their archery skills, we have some
real sharpshooters in Aspen Heights! As we move back to DL for the next week a reminder
that all PE lessons can be accessed using the regular Zoom links for primary and using

the Google Meet links for secondary. We look forward to seeing the continued excellent
attendance that we have been so impressed with this year.

A reminder to any students interested in entering the Aspen Virtual Dance Competition to
post their videos on their Seesaw or Google Classrooms.

- The PE Team.

| feel better when I ".!‘"
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Learning to play an instrument increases motor control, listening, and memory. The benefits
extend beyond the activity of playing the Keyboard into a student’s everyday life. They impact
ability to plan, coordination, language skills, attention span and alertness. It allows students
to not only learn other people’s music, but to develop their own ideas and compositions.

In the right environment, Keyboard practice is equal parts entertainment and fun as it is
intellectual and educational growth. Playing Keyboard from an early age will have a positive
effect on the student’s mental and physical growth and enrich their life in a number of areas.




